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March 30, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for King County Council consideration a motion and corresponding report on the feasibility of supporting the development of a regional tennis facility in partnership with Tennis Outreach Programs (TOPs).

The attached motion and report are in response to the following proviso included in the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984:

SECTION 89. PARKS AND RECREATION

P3 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:

Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits and the council adopts a motion that references the proviso's ordinance, section and number and finds that the executive has responded to the proviso. This proviso requires the executive to transmit a motion with a corresponding report on the feasibility of supporting the development of a regional tennis facility in partnership with Tennis Outreach Programs.

The executive should transmit to the council the motion and report required by this proviso by April 1, 2011, filed in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee or its successor.

Attached is the report on the feasibility of supporting the development of a regional tennis facility in partnership with Tennis Outreach Programs.  The report outlines several options the County can explore to support the project.  As noted more fully in the report, the State constitution prohibits the County from lending its credit, including a credit enhancement for bonds issued for the tennis facility project as currently proposed. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation and report.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP

